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A meeting was held on March 19, 2009 in Tallahassee.  Lu and I teleconferenced in for the 
meeting.  Those attending were: 
 
Len Longshore-SK 
Jim Childress-SK 
Tim Duffy-SK 
?? Steinmeyer-SK 
Jeff Curtis-SK 
Dan Kuncicky-FDEP 
Agusta Posner-FDEP 
Tony Tripp-FDEP 
Jeff Close-FDEP 
Lu Burson-FDEP by phone 
Janine Kraemer-FDEP by phone 
 
The meeting was held in order to discuss the permit conditions for new permit at Sanford and 
discuss the open CD enforcement case.  FDEP opened the meeting by suggesting that if language 
could be agreed upon in the new permit, the current enforcement case will be closed.  During the 
meeting, FDEP suggested new language be added to the permit concerning CUP.  SK stated they 
did not feel they needed to have any info about CUP in the permit.  FDEP requested a statement 
outlining the concentration of contaminants that should not be in CUP solvent.  SK was not 
comfortable with listing any quantitative limits in the permit.  SK suggested their parts washer 
waste would fail TCLP for lead. FDEP pointed out that the analytical results of waste solvent did 
not show elevated levels of lead.  The meeting lasted 2.5 hours and SK agreed to provide new 
draft language for the permit, provide the specifications for the solvent and conduct sampling at 
the Tampa facility in order to determine their annual re-characterization of their waste codes on 
the parts washer waste.  SK requested that the violations from the enforcement case be removed 
from EPA ECHO database.  FDEP will look into it but we have no control over EPAs database. 
 
  


